

uad bulletin

Volume 32.11 Utah Association for the Deaf April 2009

Have you seen our digital Bulletin?

Those you have access to the Internet: How do you like it? Around 300 have viewed each issue. This is great! If you have difficulty viewing the issue, it would be helpful for you to download Adobe 9 which is the latest version and which will allow you to read the issue properly.

Paper copies of the UAD Bulletin will be sent to subscribers until their subscription expires. After that, paper copies will be available by paid subscription to those who do not have access to the Internet.

If you would like to go paperless even if your subscription is not due to expire, let Valerie Kinney know. She can be contacted at 801-784-6962 VP or vkinney@comcast.net. She can also answer questions about this change.

JMS Students Take First Place at National RIT Science Fair

Bv Jordana Flavin

Parker Holt, Tres Diaz and Isicc Prettypaint took first place at the National RIT Science Fair. Not only were they the youngest entrants there, they were the first team from Utah ever to be picked to make a presentation.

They were up against top Deaf schools in the nation, including the Pennsylvania School for the Deaf and the Arizona School for the Deaf. Top scientific minds from New York to Los Angeles met at the National RIT Science Fair in Rochester, NY to present their projects on topics ranging from "The effects of car exhaust on the lungs" to the "Minute details of photosynthesis".

One of the judges commented on the boys' project, "I was blown away by the clarity of their scientific process. They took a good idea and really ran with it. They should be proud." The boys' project was entitled "Safety Signs." It measured the safety of signing and driving at the same time by comparing it to a lone driver not communicating at the same time. Their research discovered that the fact that many Deaf drivers need to make direct eye contact while communicating, and driving in this way can lead to a greater risk of accidents.

The boys agree that their research should be taken to a higher level and studied further. Parker, Tres and Isicc are unsure about what the future holds for them in science but they do know that they love it. "Science is one of my favorite classes", said Tres, "next to PE." Their coach and 6th grade teacher is Jordana Flavin, a new addition to Jean Massieu School. Her aide is Brad Evertsen. All of them worked very hard to get them to where they are now - winner of the top scientific fair

for the Deaf in the nation this year. Utah should be very proud of them. These boys deserve it.



(Left to right) Jordana Flavin (teacher); Isicc Prettypaint (student); Tres Diaz (student); Parker Holt (student) and Brad Evertsen (teacher aide).

In this Issue...

President's Message	Page 2
Society Page	
Local News & Articles	-
SCCDHH Calendar	•
Flyers	

2 UAD Bulletin April 2009

UAD Board of Directors 2007-2009

Board Chairman: Trenton Marsh **President:** Rob Kerr **Vice-President:** Duane Kinner

Secretary: Eli McCowan

Treasurer:

At-Large: Linda Berness
At-Large: Jennifer Byrnes
At-Large: Valerie Kinney
At-Large: Ron Nelson
At-Large: Nancy O'Brien
At-Large: Matt Snarr
At-Large: George Wilding

2009 Utah Association for the Deaf Conference

May 8-9, 2009

Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing

&

Marriott University Park on University of Utah Campus

Editorial Staff

Jennifer Oleson, Editor (801) 525-1046 VP/Voice uadeditor@comcast.net

Contributors:

Shari Bailey Jordana Flavin Valerie Kinney Jennifer Oleson Adele Sigoda

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome. Letters to the editor **must be signed.** Send all news, reports and advertisements to editor. The editor reserves the right to refuse any news, letters or ads.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are limited to 450 words.

Advertising rates can be found at www.uad.org/bulletin/adrates.html

The **DEADLINE** for news, articles, ads, and letters is the 16th of each month.

The **UAD Bulletin** does not necessarily endorse any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads found in this publication. They are for your information only.



A Message from the President

By Rob Kerr

There is no President's Message for this month. Look for it in May!

Families Seek Hearing Aid Donations for Needy Kids

Costly: Most health plans don't cover the devices.

By Lisa Rosetta, The Salt Lake Tribune Posted: 03/01/2009 05:19:01 PM MST

The state's last resort for low-income children with hearing loss is asking Utahns to donate their used hearing aids. Children who don't get the tiny devices right away may not be able to develop speech normally and are more likely to perform poorly in school, said Rich Harward, the Utah Department of Health's Hearing, Speech and Vision Services director

But hearing aids aren't cheap -- between \$1,000 and \$3,000, depending on features and power requirements -- and most commercial health insurance plans don't cover them.

To help, the department's Hearing Aid Recycling Program (HARP) collects used devices, sends them to manufacturers to be refurbished and fits them to kids at no cost. The rest are sold for salvage or remain with a manufacturer for credit toward the purchase of new ones.

Many of the families served by the program are lowincome but aren't eligible for Medicaid, he said. Or they have coverage through the Children's Health Insurance Program, which doesn't pay for hearing aids.

"These are families who are falling through the cracks," he said.

Most donated adult hearing aids are small enough, he said. "Quite often, the same things you'd put on an 80-year-old are what you put on a 2-year-old," Harward said.

School districts, hospitals and clinics refer the 30 to 40 children who take advantage of the program each year. Kingsly Nana Fabu, whose family moved to Salt Lake City from Cameroon two years ago, was one of them last year. The 7-year-old, who was referred to HARP by his principal, and was able to get a pair of refurbished hearing aids in December at no cost to his family, said his mother, Aline Nana Fabu.

"I'm new here," she said. "I don't know anywhere [else] to go."

About three in 1,000 Utah babies -- or 150 each year -- are born with hearing loss, Harward said. Another three in 1,000 will develop a problem by the time they're in kindergarten.

Harward encourages Utahns to send in their hearing aids even if they don't work. Parts can be salvaged, he said. HARP also accepts other assistive-listening devices, such as FM broadcasting systems, that can be used in classrooms. *Irosetta@sltrib.com*

Society Page

Obituaries



February 26, 2009 – Carl Skinner, 94, passed away at home surrounded by those who loved him. Carl Skinner proudly served his country in the European Theatre during World War II in the United States Army. Upon leaving the army, Carl was employed at Mountain Bell where he retired after 41 years of service. He loved to watch the Utah Jazz, liked to go to the cabin especially during

hunting seasons to be with his boys. He loved to travel in his motor home across the country, and wintering in Quartzite, Arizona. Among his survivors is Annette Page of Logan.

March 10, 2009 – Jolene Kelley passed away after a valiant battle against cancer - she fought the good fight. She was a daughter of Alfred and Jessie Kelley. She taught school for 36 years at Hannah Holbrook Elementary and two years in the Army Services in Karlsruhe, Germany. She loved teaching and the children she taught. By reputation, she was known as the "hugging



teacher" and all the children got hugs and knew how important they were. Funeral services and interment took place in Salt Lake City.

March 19, 2009 - Alice Stokes passed away at the age of 93 in Logan. She taught deaf children in



of 93 in Logan. She taught deaf children in Logan schools. Her first job in the Logan schools was combined with teaching two days a week at the Utah School for the Deaf in Ogden. She, along with other parents of deaf children and with the help of the University and Edith Bowen School, started classes in Logan for deaf children so they could remain at home rather than traveling to distant schools. A memorial service will be held in May at Utah State University. Among her

survivors is Susan Stokes of Logan.

20 Years Ago

SIGN LANGUAGE ACCEPTED AS FOREIGN LANGUAGE FOR AIRLINE POSITION

Adapted from "Silent News" March 1989 – A girl who had worked alongside a deaf girl, Theresa Lynch, in an office of AER Lingus, an Irish airline, wanted to become a flight attendant. Even though the job description stated that fluency in three languages was required and she was fluent in

two, she applied for the position. During her interview she asked whether sign language could be considered her third language. After answering many questions in sign. She passed with flying colors and greatly impressed her examiners. She got the flight attendant position thanks to Theresa who had taught her to sign. As a consequence, many other flight attendants in the airline want to learn sign language.

UAD Calendar

Spread the word! The UAD Calendar is online and full of classes, sports, workshops, and other events all through Utah. Log on to www.uad.org and click on "Event Calendar" located near the top to the right.

We welcome information to add to the calendar, no matter how far off the event may be. Questions can be directed to Valerie Kinney at vkinney@comcast.net or 866-730-9580 VP.

Baptist Church Begins Deaf Ministries Program

Grace Baptist Church has currently started a deaf ministries program with interpreted services for children and adults.

Our church is located at 4737 W. 4100 S. West Valley City. Sunday services start with Sunday school at 9:45. Sunday morning worship 10:45. Sunday evening Bible study at 6:00 ASL interpreted services available Sunday mornings and evenings.

Primary Care Network (PCN) Enrollment is Open!

PCN benefits include physician services, prescriptions, dental services, eye exams, emergency room visits, emergency medical transportation, and general preventive services. Eligible adults who meet the following requirements may qualify:

- Age 19 through 64
- · U.S. citizens or legal residents
- · Not covered by other health insurance
- · Meet income guidelines (i.e. a family of 4 with a maximum income of \$33,075 per year)
- Not qualified for Medicaid or have access to student health insurance, Medicare or Veterans benefits

 Applications are only accepted during open enrollment periods. Enrollment for PCN is open March 23 April 30, 2009. For more information or to apply, visit www.health.utah.gov/pcn or call the PCN hotline at 1-888-222-2542.

4 UAD Bulletin April 2009

Sports & Local News

Utah Teams Shine at NWADB

By Shari Bailey

Recently the Utah men and both women's team recently returned from the 2009 NWADB basketball tournament held in Seattle, WA. I am happy to inform you the Utah women's team beat the Utah Eagles to secure their 7th straight regional title! With the help of a great coach, Brad Crowther, the Utah women's team was able to keep the winning streak alive. As some of you may know, there has been a new addition to the team, Abby Moose, from Pennsylvania. Abby, a great guard comes to our team with great basketball experience and the team is excited to have her. Many enjoyed the competition and the opportunity to get to know each other. Both Utah women's teams look forward to playing at Nationals in Anaheim, CA in April. The Utah Eagles team beat the Seattle team twice to play in the championship game. Coach Craig Radford of the Utah Eagles said, "It was a good experience for the girls to learn teamwork and endurance. They played their hearts out!"

Having fought hard in each and every game the Utah men's team took 2nd against the combined American River Deaf Club, ARDC and Bay Area Club of the Deaf, BACD teams. The men did a great job of fighting to the end! If you asked anyone who watched that game, you would find out the Utah team had great sportsmanship, more experience thus more knowledge and worked hard to the end. Several players took hard hits but that didn't faze them and only encouraged them to work harder. We are proud of the men's team and look forward to watching them at Nationals as well.

All three teams would like to thank everyone for their support. Keeping a team together and scheduling practices is hard work and the teams are grateful for wonderful the coaches for their time, Brad Crowther (Utah men's and women's team) and Craig Radford (Utah Eagles). If it

wasn't for the coaches, many feel they would not get as far as they have. Cheers to both coaches!

NWADB Utah Awards winners

Utah Men - 2nd place Utah Women - 1st place Utah Eagles - 2nd place

Coach of Tournament:

Brad Crowther - Utah Women's Team

Men's Results:

First Team All-Star: Wade Hester Second Team All-Star: Travis Zaremba

Best Defense: Kevin Bishop

Most points: Wade Hester (64 points)

Utah Women's Results:

MVP: Abby Moose

MOP (Most Outstanding Player): Shari Bailey First Team All-Star: Sarah Parker and Collette Stoker

Most points: Abby Moose (29 pts) Most assists: Abby Moose (8 assists)

Utah Eagles Results:

Best Defense: Cara Frank First Team All-Star: Jen Byrnes

Most rebounds: Carol MacNichols (23 rebounds)

Most steals: Aubree Thompson (8 steals)

USD Alumni Celebrating Cinco de Mayo

Wanna celebrate the Cinco de Mayo with us? Come on over and celebrate the holiday to help fundraise for our upcoming USD Alumni Reunion 2009 this summer! It will be held at the Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing on Saturday May 2nd, 2009 at 5 pm till 9 pm.

This is a <u>pre-paid</u> event. Including the ticket will be oh-such-delicious Mexican dinner and dessert. For one adult (age 12 & up), it will be \$10.00 per person, for one child (age 11 & below), it will be \$5.00 and also for one Senior Citizen (age 55 & above), it will be \$8.00. **Payment will be due on Saturday April 25, 2009.** Please make it in cash or money orders (no personal checks).

The Cinco de Mayo Fundraiser dinner will be held in the Gym. We will have many memorable events for us to do and to enjoy!

Please see any of the following to purchase tickets:

Rosa Maria Rathbun (rosavball@tmail.com); Jerry Roach (poppyroach@tmail.com), Sylina Nelson (mybabyblue65@tmail.com), Suzanne Reese (suzk@tmail.com), Chris Wagstaff - Provo (cwag65@aol.com), TediAnn Wilson (tediann50@comcast.net), Anne Fife (tigger5np@comcast.net), Lisa Heinrich (lhein86@tmail.com), or Halerie Cleveland (halerie621@tmail.com);

Or you may mail the money order or cashier's check to Betty Roach (Treasurer) at 1664 Rushton Street, Ogden, Utah 84401. Any further questions, please contact at usdare-union2009@gmail.com

Looking forward to see y'all there to celebrate with us and to support the Reunion Fundraiser!

Local News

For the Deaf, Talking and Driving don't mix

Experiment: Teens will take findings to a national science fair

By Natalie Dicou, The Salt Lake Tribune Updated: 03/11/2009 04:00:34 PM MDT

Curious about the impact that using sign language while driving can have on a deaf driver, a group of sixth-graders at Salt Lake City's Jean Massieu School for the Deaf decided to conduct an experiment.

They took turns operating a driver-training simulator while having a conversation with a passenger. Students learned signing and driving can be more dangerous than driving alone.

"A deaf person with a friend in the car typically had more accidents than when alone," said Riverton sixth-grader Tres Diaz through an interpreter.

Diaz, Sandy's Isicc Prettypaint and Daybreak's Parker Holt will take their findings to the Rochester Institute of Technology National Science Fair for Deaf and Hard-of-Hearing Students in New York starting March 20.

At the fair, students will present science projects on a broad range of topics, including deaf issues, and will compete for cash prizes.

"[Tres'] interest in science has really taken off this year," said Minnie Mae Wilding-Diaz, Tres' mom, a deaf woman who has been driving for 14 years and has never gotten into an accident.

"I've kind of had a different result [in my own driving and signing]," said Wilding-Diaz, who uses the rearview mirror to sign to her three deaf children in the back seat. "You have to be careful that you don't drift in your lane."

The students got the idea for their project from their teacher, Jordana Flavin, a hearing person who learned sign language after giving birth to two deaf daughters. Flavin's daughters -- seventh-grader Madeline and fourth-grader Kennedy -- both attend Jean Massieu School for the Deaf.

"I went back [to school] to get my master's so I could learn everything that I could to help them," Flavin said. "That's why I'm teaching here."

Flavin will accompany the boys on their first-ever visit to Rochester. N.Y.

After a few hours of data collecting, the young scientists-in-training let down their hair.

"After the experiment, we let them have as much fun as they wanted," Flavin said. "They would go as fast as they could."

Quiet for most of the interview, Isicc perked up when discussing the post-experiment fun.

"When I was driving, I went like 122," he said through an interpreter, smiling. "There was this fire truck in front of me, and I didn't see it and almost ran into it."

Isicc is still a few years away from getting his own license. In the mean time, he might want to learn a few pointers from Wilding-Diaz, whose perfect driving record when driving and signing is still intact.

ndicou@sltrib.com

Audism Unveiled DVDsAvailable at the Bookstore

Adele Sigoda, UAD Bookstore Manager

Description of the product: 57 minutes DVD about the oppression in deaf community. This is a powerful documentary using real life experiences from Deaf people of varied social, racial, and educational boundaries. A wonderful tool for beginning ASL students.

uadbookstore@comcast.net, VP# 866 907 8277

Proposals on UAD Bylaws for UAD Conference

The 100th UAD Conference will be held on May 7-9, 2009 at the Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing. Please plan to attend. Your input is valuable to help UAD chart its future!

The deadline for proposals by UAD members on the UAD Bylaws and Constitution is **April 6, 2009**. Mail the proposals to Ron Nelson, UAD Law Committee Assistant Chair, 1115 Sunnyside Avenue, SLC, Utah 84102-3725, or email to: ronnelson7@comcast.net. You can also contact him with your questions.

To see the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws, go to www.uad.org and click on "About UAD" which is at the top line. Scroll down until you see "Articles of Incorporation" and "Bylaws" - click on each to read them.

The final proposals, prepared by the Law Committee, will be mailed to members on April 22, 2009.

SCCDHH Calendar

Date	Description	<u>Time</u>	Date	Description	Time
Apr 1	Coping Skills (Roosevelt)	10:30am	Apr 15	DSDHH Advisory Council	5:30pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am		Beginning Speechreading	6pm
	2009 Spring Career Workshop Series	2pm		HLAA	7pm
	Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm	Apr 16	Gentle Yoga	9am
	Beginning Speechreading	6pm		CASE Part 1 Class	10am
Apr 2	Gentle Yoga	9am		ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm
	CASE Part 1	10am		Silent Game Night (DATC)	5pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm		CASE Part 1 Class	6pm
	Popcorn Coalition	5:30pm		Volleyball (St. George)	7pm
	CASE Part 1	6pm	Apr 17	SYHO	6:30pm
	Medicaid Workshop	6pm	Apr 18	Kids Club (St. George)	9am
	SYHO	6:30pm		Quilt Club	10am
	Volleyball (St. George)	7pm	Apr 20	Speechreading (St. George)	10am
Apr 3	SYHO/SLCAD	6:30pm		ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am
Apr 4	UAD Board Meeting	9am		Dog Training Class	5pm
Apr 6	Speechreading (St. George)	10am	Apr 21	CASE Part 1	10am
	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am		Living w/Hearing Loss (Cedar City)	3:30pm
	Dog Training Class	5pm		ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm
Apr 7	CASE Part 1	10am		U of U College of Humanities Happy Hour	5pm
	Living w/Hearing Loss (Cedar City)	3:30pm		Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm		CASE Part 1	6pm
	Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm		Financial Peace University Class	7pm
	CASE Part 1	6pm	Apr 22	Coping Skills (Roosevelt)	10:30am
	Financial Peace University Class	7pm		ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am
Apr 8	Coping Skills (Roosevelt)	10:30am		Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am		Beginning Speechreading	6pm
	2009 Spring Career Workshop Series	2pm	Apr 23	Gentle Yoga	9am
	Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm		CASE Part 1 Class	10am
	Beginning Speechreading	6pm		Institutional Council Meeting	4:30pm
Apr 9	Gentle Yoga	9am		ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm
	CASE Part 1	10am		CASE Part 1 Class	6pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm		Volleyball (St. George)	7pm
	CASE Part 1	6pm	Apr 27	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am
	Master Garden Workshop	6:30pm		Dog Training Class	5pm
	Volleyball (St. George)	7pm	Apr 28	CASE Part 1	10am
Apr 10		1pm		Living w/Hearing Loss (Cedar City)	3:30pm
Apr 11	Geology Workshop (St. George)			ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm
Apr 13	Speechreading (St. George)	10am		CASE Part 1	6pm
	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am		Financial Peace University Class	7pm
	Dog Training Class	5pm	Apr 29	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am
Apr 14		10am		Beginning Speechreading	6pm
	Living w/Hearing Loss (Cedar City)	3:30pm	Apr 30	Gentle Yoga	9am
	ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm		CASE Part 1 Class	10am
	Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm		ASL & Interpreting Class	5pm
	CASE Part 1	6pm		CASE Part 1 Class	6pm
	Financial Peace University Class	7pm		Volleyball (St. George)	7pm
Apr 15	Coping Skills (Roosevelt)	10:30am			
	ASL & Interpreting Class	11:30am		vents are subject to change. Please make s	
	2009 Spring Career Workshop Series	2pm		for any classes or workshops you want to	
	Coping Skills (Orangeville)	5:30pm	More ii	nfo can be found at <u>www.uad.org</u> , Event Ca	alendar
		=			

The UAD Bulletin will be posted on the UAD website starting January 1, 2009. What this means is that the paper copy of the UAD Bulletin will no longer be mailed, except to those who do not have access to the Internet. Those who wish to subscribe to the paper copy must state the reason for continuing their subscription. Those who have Internet access will receive an email announcement for each new issue of the UAD Bulletin. There is no charge for reading the UAD Bulletin online at www.uad.org Reason: Subscription by UAD Member: \$15.00 per year Subscription by non-UAD Member: \$25.00 per year Name UAD Membership Dues: \$15.00 per year Postal address/PO Box/Apt # **Email address** City, State and Full Zip Code Cut out this half page (which includes For more information, call Valerie Kinney at 866-730-9580 Direct VP your label on the backside) and send with your check to:

Valerie Kinney, Assistant Treasurer 5320 South 4100 West Roy UT 84067-7727

No back issues will be given if payment is received past your subscription deadline.

Call for TDI Award Nominations

Every two years, TDI takes the time to recognize individuals, companies and organizations that have made a significant impact on telecommunications, media and information technology access. The two most recent winners for each award are listed for your reference. TDI seeks nominations for the following awards:

The H. Latham Breunig Humanitarian Award

In recognition of outstanding contributions to the program or activities of TDI.

2005 - Daniel Sutherland, Washington, D.C.

2007 - Sheri Farinha-Mutti, Sacramento, California

Robert H. Weitbrecht Telecommunications Access Award

In recognition of outstanding contributions by any means to improve accessibility to telecommunications, media and information technology in the United States.

2005 - Research in Motion & Motorola

2007 - Brenda Battat, Bethesda, Maryland

The Andrew Saks Engineering Award

In recognition of outstanding contributions to improving accessibility to telecommunications, media and information technology in the United States through efforts in design, electronics or engineering.

2005 - America Online & Lormar Logic

2007 - Sorenson Communication & Hands On Video Relay

The James C. Marsters Promotion Award

In recognition of outstanding contributions to improving acces-

sibility to telecommunications, media and information technology in the United States through efforts in promotion, marketing, or public relations.

2005 - Donna B. Platt, Seattle, Washington

2007 - Nanci Linke-Ellis, Los Angeles, California

The Karen Peltz Strauss Public Policy Award

In recognition of outstanding contributions to improving accessibility to telecommunications, media and information technology in the United States through efforts in public policy development.

2007 - U.S. Senator Tom Harkin (D), Des Moines, IA

The I. Lee Brody Lifetime Achievement Award

In recognition of an individual who has devoted significant time and energy over an extended number of years to improving accessibility to telecommunications, media and information technology in the United States.

2005 - Howard "Rocky" Stone (posthumously)

2007 - Larry Goldberg, Boston, Massachusetts

When sending your nomination, be sure to provide the name of the person, company or organization, the award which the nomination is made, a brief statement supporting the nomination and your contact information (name, address, phone and e-mail). Nominations are to be mailed to TDI, 8630 Fenton Street, Suite 604, Silver Spring, MD 20910, or sent via email to TDIExDir@aol.com.

We will accept all nominations from anyone up to but no later than April 17, 2009.

UAD Bulletin www.uad.org/bulletin

Utah Association for the Deaf 5320 South 4100 West Roy, UT 84067-7727

For Address/Name Changes: read inside back page.



UAD BOOKSTORE

DVDs...

Games...

Jewelry...

Comteks...

Door Knockers...

Amplifiers...

Alarm Clocks...

Vibrators...

Signalers for Doorbell, Phone, Baby Cry and Videophones...

Smoke/Fire Alarms...

Books on Sign Language,

Deaf Culture, Deaf History...

If you can't find an item, we can Special order it!

Adele Sigoda, Manager uadbookstore@comcast.net

UAD Bookstore Hours

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays
1:00 to 5:00 pm
Tuesdays and Thursdays
1:00 to 7:00pm
Other times by appointment only

Located in the
Sanderson Community Center for the
Deaf and Hard of Hearing
5709 South 1500 West
Taylorsville UT 84123-5217

801-288-2159 Videophone/Voice 801-288-9899 Fax uadbookstore@comcast.net

